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The Northwest Vintage Radio Society is a non-profit historical society 
incorporated in the State of Oregon. Since 1974 the Society has been dedicated to the 
preservation and enjoyment of “Vintage radio” and wireless equipment.

Membership in the Society is open to all who are actively interested in historic 
preservation. The dues are $25.00 for domestic membership, due on January 1st of 
each year (prorated quarterly).

The Call Letter has been a monthly publication since 1974. It was originated with 
the founder, Bob Bilbie, and our first president, Harley Perkins. Through several 
editors and with the assistance of numerous society members, the Call Letter has 
continued to be a publication that informs members of the society’s business and that 
supports the hobby of collecting, preserving, and restoring vintage radios.

Society meetings are held the second Saturday of each month at the Abernethy 
Grange Hall at 15745 S. Harley Ave. in Oregon City, Oregon. They convene at or 
about 10 AM for the purpose of displaying radios, conducting Society business, and 
exchanging information. Guests are welcome at all Society meetings and functions 
(except board meetings).

Other Society functions include guest speakers, auctions, 
radio shows, and radio sales which are advertised in the Call 
Letter and are held in and around Portland.

With each issue of the Call Letter, we remember Jim 
Mason, a charter member of the society who remained active 
until his death in 1998. A generous bequest from Jim's estate 
ensures the vitality of the Northwest Vintage Radio Society, 
and continued publication of the Call Letter.

Society Officers for 2010:
President Dick Bixler (503) 690-2557

rf2af@comcast.net
Vice-President Tony  Hauser (503)397-0074

abhauser@aol.com
Treasurer Cliff Tuttle (503) 666-7005

kiptuttle@comcast.net
Recording Secretary Liles Garcia (503) 649-9288

landn2@verizon.net
Corresponding Secretary Mike McCrow (503)730-4639

tranny53@comcast.net
Board member at large George Kirkwood (503) 648-4809

radiogeo@hevanet.com
Call Letter Editor Rick Walton (503) 656-4104

rwalton@easystreet.net
Librarian John Bucholtz (360) 693-7135

Bucholtz3049@comcast.net
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On the cover: In 1997 your editor, still a neophyte, 
asked his predecessor, Dick Karman, to create a Rose 
Festival-themed cover for the June issue. The radio on 
the cover is an updated, colorized version of the one 
that appeared on the June, 1997 Call Letter.

The next meeting is June 12, 2010.

Ron Kramer, author of Pioneer Mikes - a History of Radio 
and Television in Oregon, is our featured speaker.

Visit our web site at http://nwvrs.org.

Next Call Letter Deadline: June 30, 2010.

The Call Letter is the official publication of the Northwest Vintage Radio Society. Circulation is limited to the 
membership and guests of the Society. The Society is not responsible for the material contributed for publication, 
nor the quality, timeliness, or accuracy of the items or services offered for sale in the SWAP SHOP. By common 
agreement of the board of directors, the buyer assumes all responsibility for the satisfaction of any transaction.
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F r o m  t h e  E d i t o r
by Call Letter Editor, Rick Walton

June is bustin’ out all over… And that is sort of the feeling about this 
month’s issue. Every page is full of stuff that is interesting and useful.

Mark Moore fills us in on the latest additions to the archives, and on 
Ron Kramer, our featured speaker for June. This meeting is one you won’t 
want to miss. If you’ve read, or even skimmed, Ron’s book, “Pioneer 
Mikes,” you know that this meeting promises to be exciting and 
informative.

Jim Myers, one of our newer members, tells us about what it took to restore a 
Minerva model 117. Jim had it on his table at the Sale, and made sure I got a 
picture for the article.

Of course there are photos of last month’s Radio Sale in Aurora, a success by 
most measures. 

The two pages of roster updates point to one of the successes, the signing up 
of new members. President Dick Bixler mentions Jerry Hertel’s work at the Sale 
with the surveys. He doesn’t mention what a salesman Jerry proved to be. Many 
of the new members from the Sale joined as a direct result of Jerry’s efforts to 
explain the benefits of society membership.

Finally, don’t miss the Leads and Needs in the Swap Shop. There is a lead on 
some Scott consoles, one of which came from the collection of Dr. Ralph 
Muchow. These radios sound like real prizes for the serious collector. 

Always sunny & warm.

Herb Alpert - Tony Bennett - Michael Buble - Carpenters

Nat King Cole - Perry Como - Neil Diamond - Diana Krall

Barry Manilow - Johnny Mathis - Platters - Carly Simon

Elvis - Frank Sinatra - Babara Streisand - Andy Williams

For a refreshing change,
check it out!
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N W V R S  C a l e n d a r  o f  E v e n ts
Most of the hamfest and ham swap meet information comes from: 

PNW Hamfair web page at www.n7cfo.com/amradio/hf/hf.htm
June 11-13 41st Annual Wenatchee Hamfest. Apple City ARC. Dry-

den Gun Club. Dryden, WA. Contact Jim, W7JBP at 
shultzjims@aol.com or Judy, at ka7zna@msn.com for 
information. www.qsl.net/w7td/.

June 12 NWVRS monthly meeting 10 am; tailgate swap 8:30.

June 12 Port Ludlow ARC tailgate swap meet. Port Ludlow, WA. 
www.n7pl.org/

July 10 NWVRS monthly meeting 10 am; tailgate swap 8:30.

July 2010 Chehalis Valley ARS 11th Annual Hamfair. Lewis 
County Fairgrounds. Contact John Ellingson, K7OSK. 
johnk7osk@boatanchor.com. www.cvars.org/

July 17 Coos County Radio Club Hamfest and Swapmeet. North 
Bend Middle School, North Bend, OR. Contact Marilyn 
Mansker, ke7oam@yahoo.com or Dave Granicy 
k7nbo@charter.net. www.coosradioclub.net/.

August 14 NWVRS monthly meeting 10 am; tailgate swap 8:30.

August 15 Antique Radio Swap Meet. Puget Sound Antique Radio 
Association. 9 AM to 1 PM. Shoreline museum parking 
lot. N. 175th & Linden, Avenue, North Seattle. One block 
west of Aurora Avenue - one mile west of I-5, exit 176. 
Free admission. www.eskimo.com/~hhagen/psara/ 
swap.html (Always the 3rd Sunday in August)

August 2010 Radio Club of Tacoma Hamfest. www.w7dk.org/

September 11 The 4th Annual Clark County ARC Tail-Gate Swapmeet. 
Vancouver, WA. www.w7aia.org/ Rob, K7JAO at 
k7jao@arrl.net

September 11 NWVRS monthly meeting 10 am; tailgate swap 8:30.

September 2010Spokane Hamfest. University High School, 12420 E 
32nd Ave, Spokane Valley WA 99216. For information 
contact Betsy, N7WRQ n7wrq@aol.com.
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October 9 NWVRS Fall Swap/Sale at Aurora American Legion 
Hall, Aurora, Oregon.

October 23 Swaptoberfest. Mid-Valley ARES. Polk County Fair-
grounds, Rickreall, OR. Contact: Vince, K7VV at 
k7vv@swaptoberfest.net

November 13 NWVRS monthly meeting 10 am; tailgate swap 8:30.
Nomination of officers for 2011.

December 11 NWVRS monthly meeting and annual Holiday Party 10 
am. Election of officers for 2011.

A  M e s s a g e  f r o m  t h e  P r e s i d e n t
Jerry Hertel performed a great service for the club when he conducted 

a short survey of attendees at our May 2010 Show/Sale/Swap, for which 
we thank him, sincerely.

Reviewing the results tell us that ninety percent of those attending had 
a very positive response and enjoyed their visit with us. It was a 50-50 
split between Good and Excellent regarding Show content and item 
selection. Three out of four said that the radio presentation and the 
assistance and interaction with our members was excellent… one out of 
four said it was only good. This tells me that there's room here to grow.

Other significant results say that we should continue and possibly 
expand our poster distribution. We have the right to use Tourist Kiosks in 
Tualatin and Woodburn as well as Aurora. Just recently we got the OK to 
do the same thing at Wilsonville. Sonny Clutter will, hopefully, help us 
again with another of his colorful and eye-catching ad layouts.

Other recommendations would be to continue and possibly expand on 
Craig's List, be sure we have plenty of A boards around Aurora on Show 
day, and continue participation in the Aurora Colony ads in the 
Oregonian.

We're on the right track to getting the big attendances we have had in 
the past Swaps at other locations. Our corresponding secretary is digging 
up new promotional venues and the recording secretary continues his 
productive mining of other radio clubs’ membership through internet 
exploration. However, don't forget that any good show promotion ideas 
are always welcomed by the Board. And it's never too early to start 
making table reservations with Brian Toon for the October event.
4
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P h o t o  D i s p l a y
Photos by Rick Walton & Sonny Clutter

Photos of the Spring Radio Sale & Swap Meet.

Upstairs, left and right, viewed from the front door

Downstairs activity

Mr. Robert Campbell More downstairs activity

Blake Dietze Tony Hauser & Don Copeland Dick Dielschneider
5
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Steve Berglund & Gary Marvin John Cushing & George Kirkwood

Rick Walton & Jerry Hertel Pat Kagi

Dick Bixler takes another bid

What am I bid for this....? Packing up

Items donated for auction
6
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R o s t e r  C o r r e c t i o n  &  A d d i t i o n s
by Rick Walton

We have lots of updates and additions following last month’s Swap Meet. 
Please let me know right away if I’ve mis-identified you. I wasn’t completely 
successful at getting names on photos as I took them.

Updates
Photo added:

Brown, Dave R
22520 SW Hells Canyon Rd.
Sherwood, OR 97140-8507
(503) 538-5842
davebr@earthlink.net 

Ki, Kiduk R
10003 NE 13th Ave
Vancouver, WA 98686
(360) 695-1774
Tube radios & amps

Myers, Homer J. “Jim” R
1210 Bryant Ave.
Walla Walla, WA 99362
(509) 525-6264

Returning Members
Berglund, Steven P. R
617 SW 146th Street
Seattle, WA 98166
(206) 244-6428
Crystal Sets; 1920-'40 sets, transistor receivers

Feight, Galen R
3104 SE 20th
Portland, OR 97202
503-231-9708
Crystal radio building & collecting, all radios
gfeight@aol.com
7
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Gorsline, Ed R
3204 SE Kelly St.
Portland, Or 97202
(503) 236-4655

New Members
Ehrhard, Paul R
PO Box 759
Brownsville, OR 97327
541-401-5835
Old Radios & Radio Station Call Letters
paulihs@earthlink.net

Perry, Keith R
2380 Terrace View Dr.
Eugene, OR 97405
(541) 912-3649
20's and 30's radios
K7PSZ@aol.com

Petrie, Dennis R
4525 SW Vacuna St.
Portland, OR 97219
503-293-1702
Old Radios
DLPETRIE@comcast.net

Stephens, Robert R
13085 SW Brightwood St.
Beaverton, OR 97005
(503) 626-3036
robertwstephens@verizon.net

Webb, Andie R
5034 NE 49th Ave.
Portland, OR 97218
971-227-7736
Everything
andiewebb22@yahoo.com

Unidentified New Member

Please let me know who you are. 
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by Mark Moore, NWVRS Archivist
Since our last Archive Report, we are happy to report that Dick Karman has 

donated the Alan Shadduck Correspondence Collection of early letters and 
communication before newsletters were published. It contains includes a copy of 
the original letter sent to invite people to a Dec. 14, 1974 organizational meeting 
to see if there was enough interest to start a club for Old Radio Collectors. It also 
contains the early newsletters.

Thanks for all the submissions of photos and articles to the Archives. Bob 
Campbell continues to make contributions and Myron White has donated a box 
of promotional materials and files from the 1990 decade of Swap Meets. 

We look forward to seeing all of you our next meeting on June 12 when Radio 
Historian Ronald Kramer, curator of the Western States Museum of Broadcasting 
in of Ashland, Oregon will be our featured speaker. Ron is the executive director 
of Jefferson Public Radio, and he is the author of "Pioneer Mikes" - a History of 
Radio and Television in Oregon. His book was reviewed in the October-
November 2009 Call Letter. After a career in radio broadcasting and 
management, he taught radio and television at Lewis & Clark College. He 
currently teaches at Southern Oregon University in Ashland. Ron is a former 
NWVRS member having joined in 1976.

N e w  R o s t e r
by Rick Walton

Many of you who attended the radio sale in Aurora picked up your 
2010-2011 Membership Roster. If you didn’t, I will have them available 
for you to pick up at the June meeting. Any rosters remaining will be 
mailed. 

Please pick up your roster if possible, and save the Society the 
postage.
9
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P l a y  I t  A g a i n ,  S a m !
contributed by Homer J. (Jim) Myers

Minerva Tropic Master Model W117
Let me introduce myself. My name is Homer J. (Jim) Myers. I joined the 

Northwest Vintage Radio Society in March of 2009.
I have been in the radio and tv repair business in Walla Walla, WA since 1952 

until 2007, when my brother and I closed our shop that was started in 1941 by our 
father.

Now I just do antique radio service out of my home. The radio in this article 
had one of the strangest problems that I have seen in all of those years. I hope the 
readers can get something out of it that may help them in the future.

At the October, 2009 swap meet I bought a Minerva Tropic Master model 
W117 from Liles Garcia after the auction. It did not have the metal cabinet it 
should have had, so I told him if I got it repaired I would make a wood cabinet for 
it.

After I got it home I noticed that it had two 50L6 tubes instead of the 25L6 
tubes that were marked on the chassis. I also noticed that the 40 and 20 ohm 
resistors in the filament circuit were missing.

I replaced the filter capacitors and the two resistors and hooked up the dial 
lamp leads across the 20 ohm resistor and turned it on. The lamp flashed bright, 
then went dim and stayed dim and no filaments lit up.

Then I replaced the 50L6 tubes with 25L6 tubes and turned it on. This time 
the lamp came back up and the tubes lit up, and I heard static on the radio but no 
stations.

At this point I would like to point 
out that the schematic in Sams folder 6, 
page 17, calls for two 50L6 tubes with 
the filaments hooked in parallel, but the 
filaments were hooked in series.

When the set warmed up it had 
static. I noticed it was not tunable 
regardless where the dial was set. So I 
proceeded to check out the oscillator 
circuit and found the B-plus voltage 
was about 10 volts low, as it was in the 
rest of the chassis.

I checked the voltages on the grid 
of the 25L6 and found they had about 
10 volts instead of zero. That caused 
the voltage drop. Replacing the two .01 coupling capacitors fixed that problem.

The oscillator still did not work so I replaced the capacitors in the circuit and 
still no stations. I then made the resistance measurements and found the tuning 
capacitor had 80 ohms to ground. 

When I removed it from the chassis I saw something shiny on the bottom of 
the oscillator section. After I cleaned it with two swabs, it checked 1,200 ohms.
10
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When I cleaned it completely, it checked open circuit and it worked after I re-
assembled it. Of course I re-aligned the i.f. coils.

This goes to show you that you should not give up on a radio if you can’t find 
the cause of the problem. It is possible somebody in the NVRS can help you get 
your set working.

Vo i l á
… n e w  a n d  r e c e n t  f i n d s  b y  N V R S  m e m b e r s

Compiled by Jay Johnston
Jay Johnston — 3 Portland Electric Maintenance Co. variable 
condensers from the Iverson collection. If you know anything about this 
company, please pass along the info.

A trio of 4” NORCO dials from the Iverson collection
Pacific Phonograph Mfg. “Stradivara” operating instructions. The 

company has a Portland address; have you heard of it?
Mike McCrow — Emerson EC 366. A 1940 Bakelite table radio, 5 tube. 
Standard broadcast.

Emerson radio/phono in an Ingraham cabinet. It is an interesting 
tabletop set with beautiful veneers… but appears to have been left in a 
barn for a few decades. People who abuse gorgeous radios like that should 
be flogged. I can’t wait to get the unit restored.
Dave Wise — Hewlett-Packard 606A Signal Generator — Gift from a 
fellow member of “WetLeather”, my motorcycle club.

When HP introduced this in 1959 (see article in HP Journal Vol 10 No 8 April 
1959), it swept away the competition. It goes from 50kc to 65mc with an 
automatically-levelled output that's a constant 50-ohm impedance and adjustable 
in 10dB steps from 0.1uV to 3V, plus vernier. With a tuned power amplifier, the 
output is very clean. Modulation is variable from 0 to 100%, and whatever 
percentage you select remains constant when you vary the carrier level. The 
modulator is fast enough to permit use of square waves and pulses from an 
external source, and has low enough distortion that you can measure a radio's 
distortion without the generator muddying the water. It is accurate and stable, and 
contains a 100kc/1mc crystal calibrator to eke out that last bit of accuracy. Unlike 
service grade (and some lab-grade!) instruments, the controls are simple, neat, 
and self-explanatory. Just set frequency, amplitude, and modulation. The 606A, 
and then the phase-lockable 606B, was HP's mainstay in this frequency range 
until the introduction of the 8640B in 1973, a 14-year run.

This one came to me naked. That is, no cabinet, no internal RF shield. But the 
instrument was clean and otherwise complete, and it works now that I've replaced 
just a couple of caps, so I'm looking for the missing parts. Any out there?
11
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S w a p  S h o p
FOR SALE: Thousands of tubes, hundreds of radio parts, panels, meters, surplus, 

etc. R5-D3 electronic surplus, Bob Lee, 9770 S.E. Stanley Ave., Milwaukie, 
OR 97222, (503) 513-0410

FOR SALE: Immaculate and pristine Philco 39-116 complete with Mystery Box 
and 12 tubes. $150 Dick Bixler 503-690-2557

FOR SALE: *I have a Philco Model 144 for sale. Sounds great. Contact Tony at 
ranft61@msn.com or 360-944-8489.

Radio Service
These members have indicated they are willing to perform radio repairs:
Roger Brown – (503) 693-6089
Bruce Baur - (503)-708-4537, brucebaur@comcast.net 
Blake Dietze – (360) 944-7172, wb6jhj@ix.netcom.com
Jack Doyle – (503) 305-8097
Pat Hickman – (503) 887-9015 Web: www.classictubeaudio.com

Email: phickman@comcast.net
Todd Ommert – (503) 246-4141Web: www.burlingame-radio.com

Email: burltv@msn.com
Tony Ranft – (360) 944-8489 or walterranft@hotmail.com – General repairs.
Dave Wise – (503) 648-0897, david_wise@phoenix.com
If you are willing to repair radios, give your name, phone and/or e-mail, and 

any comments to the Call Letter editor.
The Northwest Vintage Radio Society is not responsible in any disputes arising from services provided by 

members listed here. By common agreement of the board of directors, the buyer assumes all responsibility for the 
satisfaction of any transaction.

Leads and Needs
Three Scott consoles, plus two other consoles. One of the Scotts is a 

“museum quality” Philharmonic 30 in a Warrington cabinet from the 
Ralph Muchow estate. Located in Beaverton, OR. Contact Clara Shelton 
at cshelton33@raintown.com, 503-970-2920.

Philo T. Farnsworth Museum - Complete Liquidation Auction
Date: 06/19/2010 — Time: 10:00 A.M.
Located at: World War II Victory Museum, CR 11A, Auburn, Indiana
http://www.littlejohnauctions.com/

Questions about restoration of vintage radio? Visit Radiolaguy’s web site 
often for this information plus lots of other interesting displays, photos, virtual 
museum plus lots of other information on vintage radio and television. Oh, yes, 
there are items for sale as well and NVRS members get a substantial discount on 
most of these items. Thank You, Sonny the Radiola Guy
Visit my vintage radio web site: http://www.radiolaguy.com
12

mailto:cshelton33@raintown.com
http://www.littlejohnauctions.com/
mailto:brucebaur@comcast.net
mailto:wb6jhj@ix.netcom.com
http://www.classictubeaudio.com
mailto:phickman@comcast.net
http://www.burlingame-radio.com
mailto:burltv@msn.com
mailto:walterranft@hotmail.com
mailto:david_wise@phoenix.com
http://www.radiolaguy.com


T h e  N o r t h w e s t
V i n ta g e  R a d i o  S o c i e t y

Post Office Box 82379
Portland, Oregon 97282-0379

The Northwest Vintage Radio Society is a non-profit historical society 
incorporated in the State of Oregon. Since 1974 the Society has been dedicated to the 
preservation and enjoyment of “Vintage radio” and wireless equipment.

Membership in the Society is open to all who are actively interested in historic 
preservation. The dues are $25.00 for domestic membership, due on January 1st of 
each year (prorated quarterly).

The Call Letter has been a monthly publication since 1974. It was originated with 
the founder, Bob Bilbie, and our first president, Harley Perkins. Through several 
editors and with the assistance of numerous society members, the Call Letter has 
continued to be a publication that informs members of the society’s business and that 
supports the hobby of collecting, preserving, and restoring vintage radios.

Society meetings are held the second Saturday of each month at the Abernethy 
Grange Hall at 15745 S. Harley Ave. in Oregon City, Oregon. They convene at or 
about 10 AM for the purpose of displaying radios, conducting Society business, and 
exchanging information. Guests are welcome at all Society meetings and functions 
(except board meetings).

Other Society functions include guest speakers, auctions, 
radio shows, and radio sales which are advertised in the Call 
Letter and are held in and around Portland.

With each issue of the Call Letter, we remember Jim 
Mason, a charter member of the society who remained active 
until his death in 1998. A generous bequest from Jim's estate 
ensures the vitality of the Northwest Vintage Radio Society, 
and continued publication of the Call Letter.

Society Officers for 2010:
President Dick Bixler (503) 690-2557

rf2af@comcast.net
Vice-President Tony  Hauser (503)397-0074

abhauser@aol.com
Treasurer Cliff Tuttle (503) 666-7005

kiptuttle@comcast.net
Recording Secretary Liles Garcia (503) 649-9288

landn2@verizon.net
Corresponding Secretary Mike McCrow (503)730-4639

tranny53@comcast.net
Board member at large George Kirkwood (503) 648-4809

radiogeo@hevanet.com
Call Letter Editor Rick Walton (503) 656-4104

rwalton@easystreet.net
Librarian John Bucholtz (360) 693-7135

Bucholtz3049@comcast.net

M e e t i n g  L o c a t i o n
Here is a map (thanks to Google Maps) to the Abernethy Grange Hall (the 

pointer marked “A”), where the Northwest Vintage Society meets the second 
Saturday of each month. Just follow the arrows on the map.

To get to the Abernethy Grange Hall:
1. Exit I-205 at SR-213 (Exit 10 to Molalla) and head south on 213.
2. At the first intersection (the traffic light), turn left onto Clackamas River 

Dr. 
3. Turn right at Forsythe Rd. 
4. Turn left onto Harley Ave. The Grange Hall is on the left about a block 

and a half.

mailto:rf2af@comcast.net
mailto:abhauser@aol.com
mailto:kiptuttle@comcast.net
mailto:landn2@verizon.net
mailto:tranny53@comcast.net
mailto:radiogeo@hevanet.com 
mailto:rwalton@easystreet.net

	Front Cover

	Frontis

	June 2010 Table of Contents
	From the Editor
	NWVRS Calendar of Events
	A Message from the President
	Photo Display
	Roster Correction & Additions
	Updates
	Returning Members
	New Members

	New Roster
	Play It Again, Sam!
	Minerva Tropic Master Model W117

	Voilá …new and recent finds by NVRS members
	Swap Shop
	Radio Service
	Leads and Needs

	Meeting Location

